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By Gloria Colvin  

I n 1908, the Florida Annual Con-ference voted to establish an 

orphanage near Enterprise, FL, on 

40 acres of land on the banks of 

Lake Monroe. The need for the or-

phanage was evident since or-

phaned children from Florida were 

being sent to the Methodist Or-

phansô Home in Macon, GA. With-

in a year, 23 children lived at Flori-

daôs orphanage, and the numbers 

swelled to 131 children by 1930. It 

became clear that there was an in-

creasing need to care for children 

who had been abused, neglected, 

and/or abandoned, and in1938,it 

was renamed the ñChildrenôs 

Homeò to reflect its shift in mis-

sion (Hartsfield, 2008). Through-

out its 111-year history, Trinity has 

supported the Home in many sig-

nificant ways. 

A number of Trinity pastors 

have provided leadership for the 

Home and inspired parishioners to 
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Childrenôs Home Has Close Historical Ties to Trinity 

ñPreservingīSharingīCaringò 

Wayne Wiatt, Senior Pastor; Neal Avirett, Associate Pastor; Nicholas Quinton, Director of Discipleship and Adult Ministries   

Roland Memorial Chapel of the Florida United Methodist Childrenôs Home, Enter-
prise, FL, was dedicated to the memory of  Henry Malone Roland and Marjorie Mae 
Roland, children of Trinity members, Henry and Elizabeth Roland.   
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support its work. The Rev. T. J. Nixon was one 

of the original members of the Board of Trustees 

for the Methodist Orphanage, and he continued 

to serve on that Board when he became pastor of 

Trinity in 1913. Other Trinity pastors who served 

on the Board of Trustees either before or during 

their time at Trinity include Rev. Dr. Glenn 

James, Rev. Dr. George Foster, Rev. Dr. 

Eugene Zimmerman, Rev. Dr. David 

Hortin, Rev. John Willis, Rev. Wayne Cur-

ry, and  Rev. Dr. Wayne Wiatt.  After leaving 

Trinity, pastors Rev. Dr. H. Melton Ware and 

Rev. Dr. Edward Norman also served on the 

Board (Journals of the Florida Conference, 1908

ï1939, 1940ï1967, 1968ï2014). 

From the outset, funding the orphanage has 

been the responsibility of Floridaôs Methodist 

churches. Historically, it has not received an ap-

portionment from the Florida Conference and is 

largely dependent on gifts from individuals. 

While Methodist churches in the state have em-

braced the Home, sufficient funding has been an 

ongoing challenge. Early on, the Board designat-

ed fifth Sundays as Orphanage Sundays, and 

churches have collected offerings for its support 

(Hartsfield, 2008).  

Trinityôs financial contributions often were 

some of the highest in the Florida Conference. In 

1928, 1932, and 1962, Trinity was recognized as 

one of the top six churches in the Conference in 

giving to the Home (ñWork Day Returns,ò 1928; 

ñBeautiful Certificates...,ò 1932; Worship Bulletin, 

1963).  

  In 1961 the Florida Conference established 

financial goals for individual churches based on 

their membership. Initially the goal was $1.00 

(cont. from p. 1) 
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Group portrait of Florida Methodist Orphanage staff at Benson Springs [Enterprise]. 1930s. Sepia photoprint, 4 x 6 in. 

State Archives of Florida, Florida Memory. <https://www.floridamemory.com/items/show/338069>, accessed 31 Au-

gust 2019. 

Photo, courtesy of the Florida United Methodist Chil-
drenôs Home. The children in the tree are a group of sis-
ters at the Home, circa 1915. 
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per member per year. This amount increased to 

$5.50 per person in the 1980s, $7.00 in the 1990s, 

and $12.00 in recent years. Frequent reminders 

about fifth Sunday offerings appeared in the Month-

ly Tidings and Sunday worship bulletins throughout 

the years. Contributions fluctuated greatly from 

year to year, making it difficult for the Childrenôs 

Home to budget. For example, Trinity gave 

$2,558.46 in 1983, but gifts slipped to $173.50 in 

1987 (ñTrinityôs Giving...,ò 1984; ñReport of Trini-

tyôsé,ò 1988).    

 By 1990, though, Trinity was once again one of 

the top donors to the Childrenôs Home (Peirce & 

Blee, 1990). In both 1994 and 1996, the church 

greatly exceeded its goals with gifts of $21,449.43 

and $18,830, respectively (ñTrinity Recognizedé,ò 

1995; ñGoal Exceededé,ò 1996). Trinity continues to 

be generous and in recent years has come close to 

meeting its goals. 

Another form of support popular in the mid-

century was collecting coupons and trading stamps, 

which the Children's Home used to purchase need-

ed items. The Orphanôs Friend1 newsletter reported 

in 1932 that soap wrappers funded a big truck, an 

eight-foot kitchen range, and uniforms for the band. 

In 1975, Trinity sent thousands of coupons and 

trading stamps that were used to ñpurchase buses, 

furnish cottages, and buy equipmentò (ñMethodist 

Childrenôs Home..,ò1975, p. 3). Trading stamps sup-

plied in 1980 purchased items such as tables, table-

cloths, clocks, bedspreads, small appliances, base-

ball mitts, and telescopes (ñUMW...,ò 1980). At 

Trinity, collecting coupons and trading stamps was 

a responsibility of the Womenôs Society of Christian 

Service, now United Methodist Women. 

With increasing numbers of children and expand-

ing programs, the Enterprise campus has grown to 

meet these needs. It now includes 100 acres, 12 cot-

tages, and a number of other buildings.  

Photo, courtesy of the Florida United Methodist Children's 
Home. 

          Trinity group visited the Enterprise Campus on March 15, 2014, at the ñDay on Campus.ò 






